
Continuation of Summary Explanation and Background 
 
 

Therefore, additional reimbursement requests to fund the subsequent projects stated herein will be 
forthcoming for School Board consideration in the near future. 
 
At the time of the presentation, District administrative offices located at the Edgewood Administration 
Complex were Community School North & South, Junior Reserve Officer Training Corps (JROTC), and the 
Whispering Pines Off Campus Adult Program.  Since the presentation, the Whispering Pines Off Campus 
Adult Program was successfully relocated to the Rock Island Annex site before the beginning of the 2015/16 
school year; and currently left at the Edgewood Administration Complex are Community School North & 
South, and the JROTC. 
 
The current plan is to relocate both offices from the Edgewood Administration Complex before the end of 
2015 as depicted in the attached Timelines (Exhibits Nos. 3 and 5).  Furthermore, the cost breakdown 
regarding both projects are depicted in Exhibits Nos. 4 and 6.  Therefore, it is recommended that the 
School Board should approve the funding for the relocation of staff from the Edgewood Administration 
Complex.     


